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1. Board Meeting Report
The BMC board experienced gracious Kansan hospitality at its recent board meeting held March 19-21 in Goessel. In addition to hearing reports and reviewing the financial status of BMC (please donate!), the board also learned about the new youth group leader resource, decided to hold a BMC Gathering in conjunction with the National Gay and Lesbian Task Force Creating Change Conference scheduled for February in Minneapolis, and committed itself to ongoing education about issues affecting transgender people. Approximately 45 people joined the board for a potluck on Saturday evening at the Shalom Mennonite Church in Newton, where Ruth Linscheid was recognized for her support and commitment to the BMC community. The meeting ended with worship at Shalom; BMC board president Ralph McFadden led a Sunday School class and then preached at the service. Thanks to board member Leann Toews for hosting the meeting.

2. Rainbow Scarves

The La Verne Church of the Brethren Youth attending National Youth Conference invite those who knit or crochet to make rainbow scarves for youth attending NYC.  Just as rainbow scarves were worn at Annual Conference, National Older Adult Conference and the Progressive Gathering, so the youth hope to have rainbow scarves to pass out at National Youth Conference, July 17-22, 2010 in Ft. Collins, CO.  Help show that the church should be a place where everyone is welcome. Please mail your rainbow scarves for National Youth Conference to:  Maurice Shenk, 1601 West Swallow Rd., Unit 6-D, Ft. Collins CO 80526. Directions for the scarves can be found on the Womaen’s Caucus website (http://www.womaenscaucus.org/Events/Events/ScarvesProject_assets/Rainbow%20Scarf%20Instructions.pdf). 

Church of the Brethren Womaen’s Caucus is leading the rainbow scarves project at Annual Conference again this summer. Rainbow scarves for Annual Conference can be sent to: Sharon Nearhoof May, 2064 Ridge Road, Tyrone PA 16686.
Have you always wanted to learn how to crochet? This is a perfect beginner project! Crocheting is a great way to keep your hands busy during church committee meetings, or to be productive while keeping up with a favourite TV show. Get someone to teach the youth group and make an event out of it. Are you Mennonite? Start a project for Calgary 2010 or make pink things for Pittsburg 2011!
3. New Book: For Life is a Journey 

BMC is pleased to announce that our board president, Ralph McFadden, has written a new book entitled For Life is a Journey: Reflections on Living (Victoria, BC: Trafford Publishers, 2010). Using the image of a chambered nautilus that moves into newer and larger chambers throughout its lifespan, Ralph reflects upon his experience of coming out as a gay man and “surfacing his soul” through a collection of poems, essays and stories.  He writes, “In each day and year of our lives we build a new chamber. We move ahead on our journey by moving into that new unknown promise. Our life existence and experience is in moving ahead, not staying behind. If we do not build a new chamber and try to stay in the old, we are fatally locked into that ‘secure cocoon’ and eventually are so chained and shackled that we are eventually squeezed to death by the confines of the past.”
Ralph has very generously given copies of this insightful and meditative book to BMC to sell as a fundraiser. If you would like to purchase a book and help BMC at the same time, please send $15 per book to BMC, Box 6300, Minneapolis, MN 55406.  Congratulations, Ralph! 
4. Connecting Families Weekend – East and West

Connecting Families is a group of engaging and sensitive Mennonite, Brethren and other individuals who are interested in exploring sexual minority issues as they affect families, friends, individuals and congregations. The group holds an annual retreat-style weekend that offers an opportunity to share, learn, find support, and explore ways to educate and engage our churches in dialogue. “Peter and Cornelius: A Paradigm for Inclusivity in the Church” is the focus of this year’s weekend, which will feature Vern Rempel, pastor at First Mennonite Church of Denver, Colorado. The weekend will be held at the Pearlstone Conference and Retreat Center in Reisterstown, Maryland, April 9-11. For more information and to download a brochure with registration information, go to www.bmclgbt.org and look under “Coming Events.” 
BMC is considering sponsoring a Connecting Families West Weekend for those who find it too difficult to always travel east. If you are interesting in helping to plan such a gathering, please contact Carol Wise at the BMC office (612-343-2060 or bmc@bmclgbt.org) 
5. Heterosexism / Cisgender Privilege Workshop 

Carol and Kirsten, together with staff from Lutherans Concerned / North America helped develop and lead a five hour workshop at the Lutheran Volunteer Corps retreat this past month. The topic was Heterosexism and Cisgender Privilege. Through a variety of exercises and discussions, the workshop sought to sensitize participants to the dynamics and realities of the privileges that are accorded to non-lgbt people, as well as the ways in which these privileges can be limiting in terms of a broader life experience. The workshop was well received by the approximately 50 volunteers.  If you are interested in having this workshop presented at your congregation, college or conference, please contact the BMC office. 

6. Elder LGBT Resource

The Movement Advancement Project (MAP), in cooperation with SAGE (Services and Advocacy for GLBT Elders) have produced an excellent report about the lives and needs of older lgbt people. The report contains important statistics, solid analysis and insightful recommendations for change in legislation, policy and practice. It can be downloaded for free at the MAP website at www.lgbtmap.org, and is well worth the read!
7. Grimsrud Lectures

Ted Grimsrud teaches at EMU and has been a positive ally voice for many years and was an important part of the Welcome to Dialogue series of booklets (www.welcome-committee.info/). In February Ted presented three lectures as part of a conversation on homosexuality at Portland (Oregon) Mennonite Church. Read the lectures here (http://peacetheology.net/homosexuality/).
8. Community News

Congratulations are in order for BMC board member Paul Neudorf. Paul has been awarded a coveted one year work-study position as a video editor at the Digital Film and Media program at the esteemed Banff Center for the Arts in Alberta. The program offers an opportunity for selected individuals to receive advanced training in production, post-production, photography and interactive media. Paul will begin in September. Congratulations, Paul!
9. Upcoming Travel

April 9-11 – Carol at Connecting Families in Maryland
April 25-27 – Carol at Bishop and Elders Council in Washington, DC

April 28-30 – Carol at Bethany Seminary in Indiana
10. Be a BMC Ambassador
Spread the word! Have you read something interesting in NewsNet recently? Don’t be shy about forwarding this email to others! People to consider:


- a friend


- an lgbt or allied person


- your pastor / congregational leader


- someone who’s never heard of BMC

BMC Staff

Carol Wise - Executive Director, SCN Coordinator

Kirsten Freed - Kaleidoscope Coordinator, BMC Volunteer

Subscribe to NewsNet.

To unsubscribe, send us an email.

Donations to BMC can be made online http://www.bmclgbt.org/donations.shtml, or be sending a check to PO Box 6300, Minneapolis, MN  55406. Your contributions make a difference. Thank you for your generous support!

